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New FECTU member

In October the Spanish “Asociacion Galega de Traccion Animal – La Molida” was welcomed as a new FECTU member. For more details see attachment and www.amolida.gal 
EIP-Agri Focus groups
According to a decision by the AGM in Bragança the FECTU chairman applied for becoming a member of the EIP-Agri Focus group on new forest practices and tools for adaptation and mitigation of climate change. 20 applications were selected out of +/- 100. The FECTU delegate was not. The same happened with an application for the Focus group on enhancing production and use of renewable energy on the farm.(20 applications selected out of +/- 70 )
The FECTU board now is considering the possibility to suggest the creation of a specific Focus group on working animals.
Visit to Romania

As announced at the AGM a small group of FECTU delegates visited Transylvania (Romania) beginning of October. They met several NGO’s for an exchange of ideas. The Romanian organizations presented their aims and activities, FECTU made a presentation on the recent history of a modern use of working horses in Europe and a presentation on the development of new horse drawn machinery in the US and in Europe. The FECTU board is discussing a project that could enforce the contact to Romanian stakeholders.
( www.fundatia-adept.org   www.eucan.org.uk/partners/europe/pogany-havas-association  
www.carpathia.org/en/cobor-organic-farm-project/       www.ecoruralis.ro/web/en )

Denmark  2018 – Workhorses Day - European  Logging Championship 
The Danish Driving Federation and the Danish Ploughing and Logging Federation are organizing a big work horse festival in Denmark on the 26th and 27th of August 2018. Their delegates met FECTU at the PferdeStark in order to initiate a collaboration between the  organizations involved. ( more details see attachment).
FECTU AGM 2018 in Sweden:  April 7th and 8th
The FECTU AGM 2018 in Sweden will take place on April 6th and 7th in 81192 Högbo, about 130 km North of  ARLANDA airport of Stockholm.   
FECTU contribution to FAO sustainable mechanization website
The FAO has launched a website on sustainable mechanization in agriculture, as already mentioned at the FECTU AGM. ( www.fao.org/sustainable-agriculture-mechanization/en/ )

A task force including FECTU and The Donkey Sanctuary  www.thedonkeysanctuary.org.uk and possibly World Horse Welfare www.worldhorsewelfare.org  is being created in order to provide data for the FAO website regarding existing machines/tools/equipment for animal powered mechanization. FECTU will focus on manufacturers in Europe and in the US, whereas TDS and WHW will use their numerous contacts to developing countries. FECTU members will be invited in due time to contribute to this data collection. 
